
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

July 2, 2020 
 
 
ADDENDUM 1 
 
 
TO: VENDORS 
 
FROM: JOLEY OWENS, GOVERNMENT ANALYST I 
 
RE:  INVITATION TO BID NO. ITB FFS 19 20 86 
 CONNER COMPLEX GAINESVILLE FENCING AND SITE IMPROVEMENTS 

 
This addendum is to provide all potential bidders with answers to questions received in reference to 
this Invitation to Bid.   

 
Question / Answer 
 

1. Will GRU locate all possible utilities located within the project site? 
 
GRU will locate electrical, water and waste lines. 

2. Will tree removal permits from City of Gainesville if needed be treated as extra 
contractual work? 
 
Yes 
 

3. Is the electric source for gates located inside the building existing?  
 
Yes. See electrical drawings for clarification. 
 

4. In regards to the project referenced above is there any maintenance on the newly 
proposed landscape to be installed? In the specifications it notes a 90 maintenance 
period on landscape. Please confirm or clarify. 
 
Newly installed sod along the decorative aluminum fencing and gates shall be maintained by 
Owner.  

In areas where the fencing is installed in non-grassy areas, no new sod is required; these 
areas shall be cleared and mulched with chippings from removed trees or pine straw 

 

 

 



5. I want to confirm that the section of 6’ + 1’ black vinyl chain link fence w/ matching 30’ 
W roll gate with operator detailed on 1/A7.0 shown on the north side of the property is 
in fact part of the “base bid” and not the “alternate” for chain link fencing? 
 
Confirmed 

6. Aluminum fence Specifications state - Panel sections shall consist of 3 horizontal rails 
welded to pickets at 5" o.c.  Common commercial aluminum fence manufacturers 
provide pickets mechanically fastened to the rails.  Example would be iDeal Aluminum-
Industrial Series #203.  Can we confirm this is acceptable? 
 
Confirmed. Mechanically fastened aluminum fencing is acceptable. 

OR 

Provide alternate bid for mechanically fastened aluminum fencing in lieu of welded aluminum 
fencing. 

 

All other terms, conditions and specifications of this Invitation to Bid will remain the same.  If 
you have any questions regarding this addendum, please feel free to contact this office at (850) 
617-7181 or email at Bids@FDACS.gov  
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